D.I.A.L. - LOWESTOFT AND WAVENEY

D.I.A.L. is a registered Charity, giving information, advice, advocacy and representation to people of all ages, and all disabilities, together with their carers and families. We are the only organisation in Waveney giving an holistic approach to advice for disabled people, encouraging them to take control of their lives and retain their independence. We are an organisation run by and for disabled people.

Some facts about our organisation:-

· Waveney District Council contribute £9,000 per year towards the running of D.I.A.L. through a Service Level Agreement, plus “in kind” the use of the office rent and rate free. In return, D.I.A.L. has achieved in excess of £2 million per year (rising one year to £4.9 million) for its clients, all money which goes into the local economy and helps people maximise their contribution to society.
· Suffolk County Council have also had a Service Level Agreement with D.I.A.L. for the past 25 years. Their contribution currently stands at £31,205.
· We dealt with 5,374 contacts last year. Where would these people with disabilities go to for this advice without D.I.A.L.?

· We have over 19,000 people on our client database, people with physical                 disabilities, long-term illnesses, learning disabilities, mental health problems and Carers.

· We provide a Helpline for 25 hours each week, and an answerphone at all other times. This is contacted by many people desperate for advice. Almost every one of our clients are affected whenever there is a change in benefits. They need assistance to help them through the process, so we know our service is critically needed by disabled people. 
· We give information and advice on our website at www.lowestoftdial.co.uk and in June and July this year we had a total of 781 visits to the site by 623 users, 74%  being new visitors.
· People can email us on info@lowestoftdial.co.uk 
· We post updates and interesting items on our Facebook page at Diallowestoftandwaveney, and had 134 likes in August.                                                                               
· The office at 161 Rotterdam Road in Lowestoft is open for 25 hours a week, where people can drop in to discuss their problems and can make appoinments with the disability advisors or the appeals worker.

· We represent or advise people with appeal tribunals when they are refused benefits and are the only free organisation in the town to help people with appeals and if needed to upper tribunals.

Last year we helped in 90 appeals cases and 69 Mandatory Reconsiderations and  this figure is expected to significantly increase year on year. Since April this year we have helped with 101 appeals.
· We do home visits for people unable to get to the office either because of their disability or because of transport difficulties.

· We have been doing outreach in the G.P. Surgery in Reydon and the Jobcentreplus in Beccles. We are also resuming outreach in Bungay and Halesworth G.P. surgeries from October. Our Appeals worker does outreach at the Lowestoft Jobcentreplus.
· We have 4 paid members of staff ( 3.1 FTE) who can give personal experience of disability. We also have two volunteers at the moment.
· We provide an opportunity for people with disabilities to volunteer, to learn office skills and feel they contribute to the charity and to their community. Over the years, at least eight volunteers have left D.I.A.L. to access employment, two going to jobs at the Council and two to other charities for paid employment.
· We frequently network with other organisations and attend meetings which increase our knowledge (e.g. Suffolk Benefit’s Forum with DWP) or into which we can give input on behalf of people with disabilities (e.g. Housing groups of Waveney District Council, the Waveney Disability Forum, the M.S. Society).
· We have been well established in the Community for 31 years  and are accepted as such by people with disabilities and also by our M.P., Peter Aldous, who frequently listens to our concerns and takes them forward to Ministers.    
